
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Sales Talk No. 971 16 March 2021 

 
Subject: GF ticketing procedures for change/refunds for passengers 
impacted by reduced operating capacity at Manila International Airport over 
the period 16 January 2021 through 17 April 2021 (both dates inclusive) 
due to Covid-19 virus 

In compliance with restrictions on operating capacity at Manila International Airport, 
Gulf Air will operate with reduced capacity for the period 16 January 2021 through 
17 April 2021 (both dates inclusive). Effective immediately, the following involuntary 
refund procedures are to be applied to GF tickets (including FFP redemption tickets) 
issued up to and including 15 March 2021 that are affected by the cancellation of 
their itinerary. 

 
Ticketing Date Tickets issued on/before 15 March 2021 
Options available for 
passengers impacted 
by this capacity 
restriction (where GF 
have cancelled their 
itinerary but the GF 
flight still operates) 

 Amend travel date for travel up to/including 31 
May 2021 (no change fees; difference in fare does 
not apply) 

 
 Hold the ticket for up to 18 Months from the 

original ticket issuance date, irrespective of the 
ticket validity (this policy does not apply to 
expired tickets) 

 
 Refund to original form of payment (refund fees 

do not apply) 
 

The following OSI remark should be added to the booking OSI GF AUTHORISED 
REFUND DUE MNL ARRIVAL RESTRICTIONS 

 
 
 
 
 


